DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC SAFETY
INTRA-DEPARTMENTAL CORRESPONDENCE

DATE: JULY 19, 2019

FROM: CHIEF TIM Q. JOHNSON /fag
DEPUTY SECRETARY - OPERATIONS

TO: ALL COMMISSIONED PERSONNEL

SUBJECT: DIRECTIVE 2019-03
MODIFICATIONS TO DEPARTMENTAL AND PERSONAL
WEAPONS

Effective immediately, no modifications will be made to any Departmental weapon,
including specialty team weapons, without written permission from the Department
Armorer.

Any modifications made to a Personal Primary Weapon/Sidearm used for on duty
purposes, including sights and grips, must be approved by the Department Armorer
before and after modifications are made.

An Intra-Departmental Correspondence (IDC) will be written to the Department Armorer,
through the respective chain of command, requesting what type of modification is being
requested. The requested modification cannot be completed until approval is granted by
the Department Armorer.

This directive will be in effect until revisions to ADM:13 and OPR:22 have been
completed.

Thank you in advance for your attention and compliance with this directive.
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